
 

Errata (March 2011) 
Healthy North Carolina 2020: A Better State of Health 

Corrections have been made to the publication entitled Healthy North Carolina 2020: A Better 
State of Health, which was published in January 2011. The following corrections appear in the 
March 2011 print version of Healthy North Carolina 2020: A Better State of Health and in the 
on-line PDF version of the report. 

 
1) Objective 1 in the Sexually Transmitted Disease and Unintended Pregnancy focus area 

has been corrected to “Decrease the percentage of pregnancies that are unintended.” (In 
the first print version (January 2011), this objective read as follows: “Decrease the 
percentage of pregnancies among adults that are unintended.”) 
 

2) The denominator label for Objective 3 (the mortality rate from work-related injuries) in 
the Environmental Health focus area has been corrected to “per 100,000 equivalent full-
time workers.” (In the first print version (January 2011), the denominator label read “per 
100,000 population.) 
 

3) The last sentence on page 30 in the text for Objective 3 in the Chronic Disease focus area 
has been changed to “However, one in three North Carolinians (33.4%) aged 50 or more 
years report they have never been screened (by sigmoidoscopy or colonoscopy) for 
colorectal cancer.” (In the first print version (January 2011), this sentence read as 
follows: “However, only one in three North Carolinians (aged 50 or more years) report 
that they have ever been screened for colorectal cancer.”) 

 
4) In the listing of members of the Governor’s Task Force for Healthy Carolinians, John 

Carson Rounds’ name has been corrected. (In the first print version (January 2011), he 
was listed as “John Carson, MD.”) 
 

 

 


